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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held remotely on 8th July 2021 at 17.30hrs
In the Memorial Garden
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), S Mash, P Venning, A Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes, L Brown, S Collins, two members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
The Chairman opened the meeting by explaining the necessity for holding this meeting in the Memorial Garden.  Due to the Government’s decision not to extend the necessary legislation it is no longer possible since 7th May 2021 to hold meetings remotely as before, and due to Government restrictions coupled with strong advice from the National and County Associations, it is not possible/advisable to hold a public meeting indoors.  A meeting had been held remotely, by Zoom, on 6th July for parishioners to air their views with councillors on the planning application that is the subject of this council meeting, and therefore the usual public session would not be made available during this meeting.
4275.	Apologies & reasons for absence:   None.
4276.	(i) Declaration by Members of any interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors’ interests and related matters.  The Chairman explained that he lives in The Meadows which is nearby to the planning application site, although it is not visible from his dwelling.  This does not represent a formal interest under the Regulations or Code of Conduct but he was declaring it as a matter of full transparency and did not anticipate taking part in the vote on whether to support or object to the application.
             (ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011,s.33.  None. 
4277.	To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 6th May 2021:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record.  	
4278.	Matters Arising:  None.
4279.  	Planning Application:
21/01020/AS  Land at the junction of The Meadows and Poplar Road – Residential development comprising the erection of 7 dwellings and associated landscaping with access from Poplar Road.  Councillors had heard the views of parishioners during the remotely held Public Meeting.  The main issues of concern had been AONB, significant harm to wildlife, increase in traffic, sewage system cannot cope with existing let alone any increase, school oversubscribed, fear of ribbon development and then possible infill behind, site had been kept below 0.5 hectare so that an affordable housing requirement wasn’t triggered.  Councillors considered all these points and gave their views on the application  before deciding by 6 votes with one abstention (the Chairman) to object to this application.  The Chairman summarised the reasons expressed for the objection which would be written up for submission to ABC:
· The proposals would have a very significant impact locally on the AONB, visible across a considerable distance of open land.
· There is no benefit to the village community from providing any of the housing which the recent WPC/ABC housing survey identified as needed.
· No contribution to the street scene or place-making.
4280.	Date of next Parish Council Meeting:  to be advised.  Cllr Collins, as Village Hall Representative advised that the Village Hall may not reopen for open meetings until the end of August 2021.
The meeting closed at 18.05hrs.




	
